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    The Vine 
St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran Church & School Newsletter 
                                         OCTOBER  2024 

“Leading people into a growing relationship with Jesus Christ, His followers, and His world.” 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Hello St. John’s family!  October will be 

here before we know it, and you know 

what that means: Oktoberfest!!!  We 

need volunteers and leaders from the 

congregation to help Josh Wright make 

this wonderful event a success.  
  

Oktoberfest will be 10/13/2024 at 12:30 

pm and will end by 3:30 pm.  We 

currently need volunteers and leaders for 

the six major areas of the event: 
  

 Food - Ensure everything is organized so that the food can easily be served by volunteers or 

caterer.  
 

 Beverages - Insure the beverage area is organized and that adult beverage areas vs. non-adult 

beverage areas are clearly marked and separated. We want to ensure that this is a safe event and 

that we are abiding with state and city laws.  
 

 Set up - Coordinate a team to ensure tables and chairs are set up in the designated areas for food 

and socializing.  
 

 Clean up - Coordinate with a team to clean up the trash area, put tables and chairs away, and return 

equipment to the appropriate closets.  
 

 Entertainment- Work with those that wish to provide entertainment to set up a schedule and time 

slots or play music from an iPod/radio when live entertainment is not available. 
 

 Youth Activities -  Provide activities for the young people - games or children’s activities 
  

If you're interested in being a part of this amazing fellowship, please reach out to Josh on Facebook, 

at joshwright@stjohnsnapa.org, or contact the church office.  Once we have volunteers signed up, an 

informational meeting will be scheduled. 
  

Please note, that we are unable to make events like this possible without volunteers.  Connect with Josh 

if you would be able to help.   

 

 

 

 

mailto:joshwright@stjohnsnapa.org
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Sunday Bible Class 

A Man Named Martin 
Starting October 6, Pastor Mike’s Sunday Bible class (11:00) will focus on the 

story and legacy of Martin Luther.  In this five-session video course, we will 

examine Luther's life and times through the lens of history, religion and theology.  

But the point is not just to gain historical knowledge about the man.  The story of 

his life naturally leads into discussion about the authority of Scripture, the nature 

and meaning of the gospel, and what it means to stand up for your faith in word 

and deed.  We will be meeting in Room 8. 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

    Worship in October   

 

                                Ephesians: One Body in Christ 
We continue our worship series on Paul’s letter to the Ephesians.  In this letter, Paul is addressing what it 

means to be the people of God who are united to Christ and one another as His church.  What does it mean 

to be the Church?  What are the blessings?  What is our calling?  This is a timely study as we seek to be 

the people of God in a “Post-Church” culture, but also as our own congregation is preparing for a time of 

transition in leadership.  May God bless His Church universal, and our own congregation as we seek to 

follow Him! 

 

October 6   “Living With Wisdom” – Ephesians 5:15-20 
Paul calls the Ephesians to live not as unwise, but as the wise.  The key to wise living is to be led by the 

Holy Spirit, who is at work in us in the Word and in Worship.  Wisdom in life flows from the Spirit, so 

pursuing a life of wisdom begins and ends with placing ourselves where the Spirit has promised to be at 

work. 

 

October 13   “A Marriage Shaped by the Gospel” – Ephesians 5:21-33 
Marriage is designed by God to be a living picture of the relationship of Christ and His bride, the Church.   

Wives submit and husbands lay down their lives in beautiful self-giving that is modeled on the Church’s 

faith and Christ’s love.   

 

October 20   “The Training and Instruction of the Lord”– Ephes. 6:1-4 
How do we honor the Lord in our parenting?  Paul calls on parents to bring up their children in the 

“training and instruction of the Lord.”  What does this mean?  How do we do that? 

 

October 27   “Justified Freely” – Romans 3:19-28 
What does it mean to be justified?  What is my standing before God?  We take a look at the teaching at the 

heart of the Reformation, that we are justified by grace through faith in Christ. 
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Preschool Bibles  
Our preschool becomes a new home to kids each and every year, a home in 
which they are reminded of the love that Jesus has for them and, in some cases, 
hear the Gospel for the very first time!  Our teachers love the opportunity they 
have to share the Good News with their kids each day, but we also want to send 
that Word home with them. We ask that you partner with us in supplying each 
new student with a Beginner's Bible to take home and read with their families.  
On Sunday, October 6th, we will have a table set up with Bibles that need a $10 
sponsorship as well as a note of encouragement for the child receiving it.  This is 
one of the coolest ways to partner in ministry with the school and we would love 
for you to be a part of it!  

 
October might be our busiest month of the entire year. We are 
loaded with Learning Events, Fellowship Events, a Small Group 
Week, and of course our annual retreat! We will be headed to 
Golden Valley Camp October 18-20th for a weekend full of team 
building, games, delicious food, memories, and of course a bit of 
learning. Join us in praying for our students and guides as we 
experience October!  
 
Surge 

Surge is for any 5th & 6th graders looking for a fun place to hang 
out with their friends, play games, and hear a devotion tailored for 
them!  We meet October 8th from 6-7:30 PM in Room 10. 

 
 
 
 

LCMS YOUTH GATHERING    
Whether you've heard about the 2025 Gathering or not, I would like 

to invite you to check out their website to learn more about what 
our group of youth will experience in New Orleans. Tons of people, 

heat & humidity, and the never ending love of God! Click here to 

check it out!    lcmsgathering.com 

 

 

     Trunk or Treat   (See page 8 for details.)    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.lcmsgathering.com/
https://www.lcmsgathering.com/
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LCC K-9 Comfort Dog 

Ministry Update 

 
 

Where do we go from here? 
We have officially applied with Lutheran Church Charities to receive another LCC K9 Comfort Dog. 
The wait time could be approximately 18 months. 
 

What can our congregation do in the meantime?  
 Keep the ministry in your prayers 

 Please prayerfully consider joining this amazing ministry.  We welcome all those who want 
to answer God’s call to join Jesus on His mission and to share the mercy, compassion, 
presence and proclamation of Jesus to those who are suffering and in need.  You can be 
involved in any number of ways, such as: 

o Handler 
o Ministry Partner 
o Social media voice of the Comfort Dog 
o Scheduler 
o Caregiver 
o Prayer Partner 

 Please support us with your gifts and offerings 

o We still need the balance of the cost of the dog  

o We need funds to send handlers to training 

o There will be continued ministry costs 

 How do I get more information? 

o Informational Meetings will happen soon.  Look in the E-Vine for dates and times as 

we schedule the meetings 

o Call Tim & Christy Kramer – 707.255.0119 

o Watch our Ministry Moments during services 

 

Our LCC K9 Comfort Dog Ministry has had an amazing impact on our own team members, but 

more importantly, in the Napa community and beyond.  It is so important to continue serving in 

this way.  We look forward to having you on the team! 
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 Blessings to you and your family from St. John’s Lutheran School! 
 
School has now been in session for a little over one month for the 
2024-2025 school year. In that time, we have: 

 Witnessed the re-dedication of the entire staff 
 Had a successful Ice Cream Social for all new families 
 Welcomed 292 students on campus 
 Welcomed Becky Sims and Olivia Neal to the Preschool staff  
 Worshiped together in six Chapel services 
 Enjoyed a New Family Orientation 
 Participated in Back to School Night 
 Had Picture Day 
 Enjoyed Grade 5, Grade 6, Grade 7, and Grade 8 Girls’ volleyball games 
 Robotics started up again 
 The musical held auditions and practice has begun for Aladdin Jr. 
 Fall Basketball practice has begun 
 Celebrated Lutheran Schools Week, and 
 Enjoyed the APT Country Fair 

How exciting it is to see our campus alive and well! 
 
Looking forward to in October includes: 
10/ 3 – Min. Day-K-8 - Faculty Mtg. 1-3:30 

p.m. 
10/ 3 - $5.00 Free Dress to support LCC 

Comfort Dogs 
10/ 6- Handbells ringing in Church 9:30 a.m. 
10/ 9 - Knowledge Bowl Evaluations 
10/ 9 -  APT General Meeting 7 pm Zoom 
10/ 10- 2nd grade to field trip to the pumpkin 

patch 
10/ 14 - In-Service Day-No School or PALS 
10/ 15 - Eagle Gathering at 8:40 a.m. 

10/ 16 - Kindergarten Info Night 6:00-7:15 
p.m. 
10/ 18- Spelling Bee 
10/ 20 - Grades 4 and 5 singing in Church 9:30 
a.m. 
10/ 21-25 Spirit Week 
     Monday- Neon 
     Tuesday- Tie-dye 
     Wednesday-Wacky Wednesday 
     Thursday- Eagle wear 
10/ 25- Get on Track 
10/ 27 - Trunk or Treat  4-5:30 p.m. 

 
We will be having our Kindergarten Information Night on October 16.  If you have a child who will be five 
by September 1, 2025, or know of someone who does, we invite you to our Information Night.  For more 
information, please contact Kristin Goller at kgoller@stjohnsnapa.org 

  

 

 

mailto:kgoller@stjohnsnapa.org
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Enrollment Applications Accepted  

Beginning October 1, 2024 at 7:30am  

for the 2025-2026 School Year 
 

Beginning Tuesday, October 1, applications will be accepted in the school office   

for Preschool through 8th Grade. 

 

Download an enrollment application today at www.stjohnsnapa.org, visit the school office or contact Kristin 

Goller, Admissions Counselor, at 707-226-7970, Ext. 125; kgoller@stjohnsnapa.org. 

 

Many classes fill quickly, so we encourage people to take advantage of this opportunity.   

Please share this information with anyone who may be interested in St. John’s Lutheran School. 

 

Please note, re-enrollment for current St. John’s families begins in February 2025. 

 

___________________________________________ 
 

 

VETERANS DAY CHAPEL 

 
The public is invited to attend Chapel on Wednesday, November 6, at 8:40 a.m., as St. John’s 

Lutheran School honors and recognizes all veterans.  Please share this information with anyone 

who may be interested in attending.  
  

For children who attend St. John’s Lutheran and have family members who are veterans, we ask 

that you invite them to our Chapel Service! 
 

If you are a veteran, we would be honored to have you attend this very special Chapel Service.  If 

you know a veteran, please pass along this invitation.  

 
 

 

http://www.stjohnsnapa.org/
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ST. JOHN’S LUTHERAN SCHOOL 

KINDERGARTEN INFORMATION NIGHT 

FOR THE 2025-2026 SCHOOL YEAR 
 

Wednesday, October 16 

6:30 – 7:15 p.m. 

in the SJL Kindergarten Classroom 
 

Meet the Kindergarten teacher and learn more about: 

 Kindergarten curriculum 

 benefits of an SJL K-8 education 

 what makes SJL a special place for families   
 

All interested families are invited to attend, and will receive 

 $25 OFF the Kindergarten Enrollment Fee  after attending the meeting!   
 

This event is for adults only.   

 

Please RSVP to: Kristin Goller, Admissions Counselor 

226-7970, Ext. 125; kgoller@stjohnsnapa.org.  Thank you! 

 

___________________________________________________________________ 
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Submitted by Farmer Ted 

 

Things are slowing up at the Mission Farm. The warm weather 

crops are all but harvested except for a few summer squash plants, 

the tomatoes, and the bell peppers and the jalapeno peppers. 

Normally we would be shifting to the cool weather plants like cabbages, broccoli, fall 

squashes. Sadly our broccoli and cabbage seedlings did not do well, and so we will 

have to forgo those plants this year. We’ll harvest the fall squash a bit later. But we’ll 

probably plant cover crop over most of the fields and give them a good rest this winter. 

That will also give our volunteers a good rest as well. They need it.  

 

It doesn’t mean that there is nothing to be done during the fall and winter. Fruit trees 

will need to be pruned, dormant sprays applied when and where required, weed control 

still necessary, sharpening tools, servicing the tractor and rototiller, repairs to some of 

our buildings, etc., etc., etc.  Also there is yet the fund raising, the crop planning for 

next year, the ordering of seed, and the recruitment of next summer’s volunteers.  

 

Speaking of fund raising, we will be participating once again in CanDo’s 2024 

Give!Guide campaign during November and December. Watch for more details, and 

begin doing your gift planning. We need your (as well as the community’s) financial 

support. You can always support us through the usual way at church, using your 

designated offering envelope.  CanDo’s Gift!Guide also makes it easy. You can give 

gifts by credit card or by check. Your gift through G!G swells the dollar total that is on 

their online web site, and suggests that many believe and support the work we are 

doing. That helps our success in participating in the G!G program. Either way, the 

church will provide you with evidence of a donation for tax purposes.  

 

Also, if anyone wishes to make a major gift that can be used for matching gifts purpose 

for the G!G campaign (a popular method of boosting many smaller gifts), or would be 

open to becoming a business or corporate sponsor, please talk to me soon.  My number 

is 707-225-4299 (mobile) or 707-294-2033 (land line). Or look for me on the patio after 

church, close to the coffee service area.  

Oh, and I almost forgot to add the harvest total as we entered September . . . 16,250 lbs. 

Yes, that is more than 8 tons (or at least it was when I went to school). 
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SUNDAY, OCT. 27, 2024 
 

St. John’s Lutheran Church 

4-5:30 PM 

Fun for all ages! 
 

Fall is officially upon us, which means Trunk or Treat is just around the 

corner! You are invited to bring your trunk to our parking lot and deck it out 

with Halloween decor on Sunday, Oct. 29. The event will officially begin at 

4pm in the Faith Chapel, but if you are setting up a trunk, you are 

encouraged to come early. You are still very much invited even without a 

trunk. Come hang out with us that evening for a safe, family-friendly Trunk 

or Treat!  Please, no scary costumes.  
_______________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

       DATE             COUPLE                  YEARS   
 

 

                                                                                                       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

5 Paul & Shau Ching Han 33 
5 Ryan & Katie Chagonjian 12 

5 Catherine & Mike Enfield 22 
6 Laura & John Kostelac 34 
6 Carl & Jacqueline Price 17 
6 Sarah & Peter Santora 40 

10 Chelsey & Jeffrey Squibb 10 
12 Timothy & Natalie Bouchet 28 

20 Zachary & Kerrie Diviak 34 

24 Clint & Bev Holdsworth 43 
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Stephen Ministry – Acceptance 
 

“See what great love the Father has lavished on us, that we should be called 

children of God!”    1 John 3:1 

 

“But God demonstrates His own love for us in this: While we were still sinners, Christ 

died for us.”  Romans 5:8 

 

“Accept one another, then, just as Christ accepted you, in order to bring praise to God.”  
Romans 15:7 

 

God accepts us as we are, with all our faults and humanness. He knows we fall short of 

perfection and knows how much we need his unconditional love.  We can rest in His arms 

and receive refreshment for our souls, forgiveness for our shortcomings, nourishment to 

grow, and energy to face another day. 

 

Acceptance by God, by our family, our friends, coworkers, even acquaintances can make 

us feel respected and understood.  It is a great gift to give to each other.  Stephen Ministers 

provide acceptance when they meet with a person receiving their care.  The Stephen 

Minister will listen with empathy, reflect with care and respect, and accept what the person 

is feeling. The distinctively Christian nature of care creates an atmosphere of acceptance 

and encouragement so the care receiver can feel comfortable sharing about what’s going 

on, including what he or she is dealing with spiritually.  Stephen Ministers know that God 

is always present in the caring relationship and that the Holy Spirit is working through 

them to bring healing to the care receiver. 

 

Perhaps you’ve heard the saying:  God loves you just as you are but too much to leave you 

that way (attributed to several authors).  A Stephen Ministers accepts the person who is 

receiving care and helps that person along the path to healing and greater wholeness.  The 

changes are up to God and the care receiver, with the Stephen Minister supporting, 

validating, and accepting the care receiver. 

 

If you, or someone you know, would like to learn more about connecting with a Stephen 

Minister, please contact Penni Cremen (707-483-9321) or Pastor Mike in the church office 

(707-255-0119).                                                     
Copyright © 2020 by Stephen Ministries, St. Louis 
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OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 
1 Scott Zimmerman 

2 Ramona Kaufmann, Kaleb Anderson, Tim Huss 

3 Jessica Koen, Otto Wagner, Jacob Bartelt 

4 Austin Roberts 

5 James Regan, Lori Hunt 

7 Sharon Mitchell, Trenton Bresee 

8 Cal Watkins, David Goller, Alex Frisinger 

9 Betsy Gewirz 

10 Sharon Tews, Elise Commander, Victoria Christie 

11 Laura Peterson 

15 Judith Irwin  

16 Marlen Virkus, Daniel Newton, Kristen Lawrence, Karl Frisinger 

17 Charles Vaziri 

18 Wyatt Newman, Ken Wilson, Shirley Knight, Elaine Scott 

19 Kyleigh Greely, Dawn Wahlers, Leslie Nicholson 

20 Abrielle Caceres Reed, Madelyn Caceres Reed 

21 Tim  Kramer, Cullen Mooers 

22 
Rachael Fitzgerald, Michael Fitzgerald, Bonnie Thompson, 
Teagan Chagonjian 

23 Shau Ching Han 

24 Kathy Fitzgerald, Jonathan Han 

25 Eric Fitzgerald 

26 Andrea Clark 

28 
William Hjerpe, Tanner Jones,  
Samuel Craft 

29 Gary Hartwig, Easton Bresee 
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OFFERING UPDATE 
 

Actual Offering Income for Aug:   $53,333. 

Total Offerings for FY24/25 (as of 31 Aug 24):  $110,864 which is 2.72% or $3,095 

below our budgeted offering income. 
 

Total expenses are in line with our budget and we paid all bills received.  *The budget amount 

shown below is based on the ten-year average offering received for that time period.  

 
Meditation: 

“It shall not be so among you.  But whoever would be great among you must be your 

servant, and whoever would be first among you must be your slave, even as the Son of 

Man came not to be served but to serve, and to give His life as a ransom for many.” 

(Matthew 20:26-28)(ESV) 

 

The Exalted State of Servanthood 
 
Martin Luther, the author of the Reformation which we celebrate the end of October, wrote, “A 

Christian is a perfectly free lord of all, subject to none.  A Christian is a perfectly dutiful servant of 
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 $60,000

 $70,000

 $80,000

 $90,000

 $100,000

 $110,000

 $120,000
 $113,959  

 $110,864  

OFFERINGS YTD THROUGH AUG 

OFFERING INCOME FY24/25 

FY24/25 Budget Based 
on 10-Yr Average Giving 

FY24/25 Actual 



13 

 

all, subject to all.”  Perhaps those two sentences appear at first to be contradictory.  What Luther 

was trying to help us understand is that we, as Christians, are called to freedom from an obligation 

to serve, but that we are called to the freedom to serve joyfully. 

 

This call to joyful servanthood is understood and often scoffed at, simply because we have 

confused servanthood with servitude.  Servitude conveys the idea of bondage and even slavery.  

Servanthood, on the other hand, connotes voluntary service, joyful giving of ourselves, a willing 

choice to help others, and selfless commitment. 

  

One who is involved in servitude serves unwillingly out of a sense of fear and has no hope of 

entering into a different state, while one involved in servanthood lives in an exalted state, a healthy 

and uplifting climate of helping others.  Even though challenges must be overcome and problems 

may abound, the joy of servanthood is the overriding experience. 

 

How do we get from a state of servitude to a state of servanthood?  This transition is made when we 

properly understand the Word of God which clearly defines servanthood by explaining Christ’s 

purpose in coming to Earth: “ . . . the Son of Man did not come to be served, but to serve, and to 

give His life as a ransom for many” (Matthew 20:28).  Jesus has lived the perfect life of the servant 

in our places, so we no longer are constrained to try to “measure up” to what God expects.  The 

Law never saves, never enables us, only shows us our shortcomings. 

 

When we look at Christ, though, and how He lived His earthly life and what He has done for us, we 

are freed to respond with heartfelt, sincere, loving service to those He has placed around us.  The 

acts of service we render are the same; the motivation and attitude are what make the difference.  

Through Christ, we are elevated to the exalted state of servanthood. 

 

Prayer: 

Dear Heavenly Father, help me to be like You.  Empower me to serve others—and therefore serve 

You—joyfully, lovingly and faithfully.  In Your precious name I pray.  Amen.     

 
 

Adapted from “12 Months of Congregational Stewardship” by Ronald J. and Phyllis J. Chewning, Stewardship 

Advisors, Inc. 

 

Unless otherwise indicated, all Scripture quotations are from The Holy Bible, New International Version. Grand 

Rapids: Zondervan Publishing House, 1984. 

 

Scripture quotations marked (ESV) are from The ESV® Bible (The Holy Bible, English Standard Version®), 

copyright © 2001 by Crossway, a publishing ministry of Good News Publishers.  Used by permission.  All rights 

reserved. 

 

Scripture quotations marked (ISV) are from The Holy Bible: International Standard Version. Release 2.0, Build 

2015.02.09. Copyright © 1995-2014 by ISV Foundation. ALL RIGHTS RESERVED INTERNATIONALLY. 

Used by permission of Davidson Press, LLC. 
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Disability Awareness Sunday was celebrated at St. John’s on 

September 29, 2024.  We hope that you were present to participate in 

this first annual event!   Our congregation joined with the rest of the 

177 congregations in the California-Nevada-Hawaii District of the 

Lutheran Church Missouri Synod to focus on our calling to serve our 

Lord through Disability Ministry in our various communities.   

 

We were made aware of the vast numbers of people whose lives are affected by disabilities, either 

by their own disability or by serving as a care-giver for someone who has a disability.  We were 

amazed to learn that about 85% of these people do not have any connection with a Christian 

congregation.  There are various reasons for this high percentage.  At St. John’s in Napa, we are 

committed to be a welcoming congregation for all people, because we know that Jesus has 

welcomed each one of us with His love!  St. John’s Disability Ministry Task Force is focused on 

encouraging congregation members to actively reach out and include people with disabilities and 

their families in the life of the Church.  People with disabilities might benefit from the use of certain 

adaptations or personal assistance when attending worship service or fellowship activities.  They 

also enjoy being able to serve and contribute their skills and talents in their worship of the Lord and 

in the activities of the congregation. 

   

On Monday, October 28, volunteers from St. John’s Lutheran Church will be serving a fellowship 

dinner for the Developmentally Disabled Christian Ministry group.  This fellowship group, 

supported by various Christian churches in the Napa community, has been meeting monthly for over 

50 years!  Our St. John’s volunteers served the group last October, and we had a wonderful evening 

with these dear friends!  The gathering is held at the Napa Foursquare Church, 1906 Wise Drive.  

On October 28, we will meet there at 5 PM to get the meal ready.  If you know of anyone with 

developmental disabilities, please invite them to attend the gathering!  The friends usually arrive 

around 5:30 PM.  The evening activities end about 7:00 PM.   

 

If you would like to help at the dinner, or you have other questions about this event, please call 

Elaine Zimmerman at 707-225-4291 or leave a text message.     

 
____________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

Giving through Vanco Mobile is easy!  Just download the new app and create a 

new user profile in VANCO Mobile. 

_________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



15 

 

Daily Bible Readings for October 
  Psalm Old Testament New Testament 

1 Psalm 115:1-8 
1 Samuel 21:10-
22:23 John 4:43-54 

2 Psalm 115:9-18 1 Samuel 23 John 5:1-15 

3 Psalm 116:1-7 1 Samuel 24:1-25:17 John 5:16-30 

4 Psalm 116:8-14 1 Samuel 25:18-44 John 5:31-47 

5 Psalm 116:15-19 1 Samuel 26, 27 John 6:1-15 

6 Psalm 8 Genesis 2:18-24 Hebrews 1:1-4,2:5-12, Mark 10:2-16 

7 Psalm 117 1 Samuel 28, 29 John 6:16-24 

8 Psalm 118:1-9 1 Samuel 30, 31 John 6:25-42 

9  Psalm 118:10-14 2 Samuel 1 John 6:43-51 

10  Psalm 118:15-21 2 Samuel 2 John 6:52-59 

11  Psalm 118:22-29 2 Samuel 3:1-34 John 6:60-71 

12  Psalm 119:1-8 2 Samuel 3:35-5:16 John 7:1-13 

13 Psalm 90:12-17 Amos 5:6-7,10-15 Hebrews 4:12-16, Mark 10:17-31 

14 Psalm 119:9-16 2 Samuel 5:17-6:23 John 7:14-24 

15  Psalm 119:17-24 2 Samuel 7 John 7:25-44 

16  Psalm 119:25-32 2 Samuel 8, 9 John 7:45-52 

17  Psalm 119:33-40 2 Samuel 10,11 John 8:1-11 

18  Psalm 119:41-48 2 Samuel 12 John 8:12-30 

19  Psalm 119:49-56 2 Samuel 13:1-33 John 8:31-41 

20  Psalm 91:9-16 Isaiah 53:4-12 Hebrews 5:1-10, Mark 10:35-45 

21 Psalm 119:57-64 
2 Samuel 13:34-
14:33 

John 8:42-59 

22  Psalm 119:65-72 2 Samuel 15:1-29 John 9:1-12 

23  Psalm 119:73-80 
2 Samuel 15:30-
16:23 

John 9:13-34 

24  Psalm 119:81-88 2 Samuel 17 John 9:35-41 

25  Psalm 119:89-96 2 Samuel 18:1-30 John 10:1-10 

26  Psalm 119:97-104 
2 Samuel 18:31-
19:30 

John 10:11-21 

27  Psalm 126 Jeremiah 31:7-9 Hebrews 7:23-28, Mark 10:46-52 

28 Psalm 119:105-112 
2 Samuel 19:31-
20:26 

John 10:22-33 

29  Psalm 119:113-120 2 Samuel 21 John 10:34-42 

30 Psalm 119:121-128 2 Samuel 22:1-25 John 11:1-16 

31 Psalm 119:129-136 
2 Samuel 22:26-
23:17 

John 11:17-30 
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The Men’s Saturday Morning Bible Study is currently 
studying the Gospel of Luke.  Join us for fellowship at 7:30 
AM and Bible Study from 8-9 AM.  
 

 

 

 

 

3521 Linda Vista Ave. 

Napa, California  94558-2703 

 
 

Our weekly sermons are available on the St. John’s website at:  www.stjohnslutheran.net.   

Visit our school website at:  www.stjohnsnapa.org  

Facilities Calendar Link:  https://teamup.com/ks059311afd6a21c57   

 

@sjlcnapa      @sjlcnapa   @stjohnsnapa 

 

https://www.instagram.com/explore/locations/248942728988437/st-johns-lutheran-church/ 

 
 

Church Rev. Michael A. Schmid, Lead Pastor (ext. 122) 

Phone:  (707) 255-0119 Mr. Tim Kramer, Business Administrator (ext. 121) 

Email: churchoffice@stjohnsnapa.org  Mrs. Christy Kramer, Church Office Manager (ext. 120) 

 Mr. Kevin Mathison, Dir. of Youth Ministry (ext. 106) or 255-7451  

School  
Phone:  (707) 226-7970 Dr. Christy Wood, Principal (ext. 103) 

Email:  kbroyles@stjohnsnapa.org   Mrs. Kristal Broyles, School Office Manager (ext. 101) 

 Mrs. Joy Dahl, Director of Preschool  (ext. 107) 
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